
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

December 3, 2018 
 

The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, December 3, 2018 at 
7:00pm in the De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board member present were President Murray 
Fountain, Joe Hudak, Marilyn McGuire, Fred Payment, Jen Postula, Gordon Usher and Jeremy 
Vredenburg.  Members absent were Josh Adams and David Rhinard.  Johnny Fountain, Jeff 
Galarowic, Chuck Lanning and Candy Postula were also in attendance. 
 
Cake and Ice Cream served on behalf of appreciation and to celebrate the many years of 
service for the out-going Council (Mayor Murray, Joe, Fred and David).  Thank you gentlemen! 
 
A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by Fred Payment to approve the 
minutes of the regular meeting held on November 5, 2018 as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by Fred Payment to approve the 
Treasurer’s report for the month of December as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
On a motion made by Joe Hudak and supported by Fred Payment, the bills for December were 
approved to be paid as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Ambulance: Corp Captain Candy Postula thanked the outgoing elected officials for their many 
years of service. 
 
Economic Development: President Bloch thanked Council for all their support and help with 
the EDC.  The EDC board members look forward to working with the newly elected for the 
betterment of the Community. 
 
Finance: No new business. 
 
Festivals: No new business. 
 
Fire Department: Chief Lanning thanked the outgoing Council members for their lengthy 
service.  The Fire Department educated the Pre-K and the kindergarten children on fire 
prevention.  There were approximately 18 children in attendance. 
 
Parks and Recreation: Kris Kelly is working on Christmas lights in the gardens. 
 
Planning and Commission:  No business. 
 
Public Works: Johnny Fountain thanked the Council members for all their help serving 
on the board over the many years.  Also, a thank you to Anthony Bosley for his volunteer hours 
helping with plowing and giving a day each week to help DPW department.   
 



Water & Sewer:   Jeff Galarowic thanked the Council for all they have done to help the 
Village. 
 
Zoning: No business. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
No old business. 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Rob Block gave a fact sheet for the Michigan Regulation and Taxation of Marihuana Act 
(MRTMA) to Council and the newly elected for their review and to be discussed in the future as 
LARA has one year to complete rules. 

 
 

PUPLIC COMMENT 
 

Anthony Bosley thanked Murray, Joe, Fred and David for their years of service on Council. 
 

Council and the new elected officials discussed meeting time of 5:00pm or 7:00pm January thru 
April.  They decided on 5:00pm as meeting time January through April. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Fred 
Payment and supported by Joe Hudak the meeting adjourned at 7:17pm.  The next regular 
Council meeting is scheduled for January 7, 2018 at 5:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
Village of De Tour 

 
 
 


